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 It’s so hard to believe that the end of the year is so close 

and I guess we are all hoping that 2021 will be better for 

everyone. Our last day is Friday 11th December and we will 

be finishing at the earlier time of 1pm. There will be the 

usual buses in the morning but no buses running in the 

afternoon. All bus children will need to be collected at 1pm. 

Currently we have the Education Review Office (ERO) 

visiting the school. We welcomed them back with a 

whakatau yesterday and today they are wandering around 

the classrooms seeing what exciting things have been 

happening recently.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

26-27 November - ERO visit 

 

30 November - Board Meeting 3pm 

3 December  - Whanau Marama 

Wearable Arts & End of Year event 1pm- 2.30pm 

4 December - Whanau Kopunui hangi 

Next week - Whanau Matariki BBQ      

   & pool party 

11-December - Reports home 

11-December - Final Assembly  / 

   Prizegiving 11am  

 
11 December - Last day for the year –  

   1pm finish 

 

Room 2 learning how to keep safe in the water. 

We will be having an informal prize-giving 

on the last day of term (Friday 11th 

December) starting at 11am in the school 

hall. All welcome 

Whanau Matariki are having a BBQ and pool party next week. The classes will send home a notice about this 

nearer the time. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Whanau Marama Wearable Arts and End of Year Event is next Thursday 3rd December 3rd of December 1pm- 

2.30pm. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

They will send a Panui out to whanau on Monday with more information 

Whanau Kopunui are having an End of Year hangi next Friday 4th December and will let you no more as 

necessary. 



 

Room 2 Learning new cricket skills  

OSCAR Bits & Pieces 

Last day Thursday 10th December 

Holiday Programme – Monday 14Dec to Friday 18 Dec. 

Fees: Whanau please make sure fees are up to date. 

These help with wages and the running costs of OSCAR. 

Any questions contact Whaea Sue. 

Wishing everyone a safe and Merry Christmas. 

This will be our last newsletter for 2020. We take 
this time to wish you all the very best for the 
coming festive season. Have a great holiday, enjoy 
summer, take care out there and we will see you 
all again next year. School begins again on 
Tuesday 2nd February 2021. The school office will be 
open for enrolling and uniforms on Friday 29th 
January. 

 

Ribbon Day at Horse Riding 



 

 

 



 

of weeks ago. 







 



 


